
Quail Hollow Elementary  
School Community Council 

February 2, 2017 – 7:45 am 
 

AGENDA/MINUTES 

In Attendance:  Shad DeMill, Pat Passey, Rene Hunter, Sarah Allred, Cheryl Simmons,  Ashley 
Anderson and Melinda Rosevear. 

• Approval of Minutes – Motion: Ashley A.     Second: Sarah A.,    Passed 

 

• School Community Council Outreach 

o PTA Newsletter – Monthly Article (Sarah) 

o Website 

 

• CSIP & School Land Trust Plan  (Goals and Expenditures)  

o Review Plan/Implementation/Budget – We are on track with our budget. $19,000 still 

remains.  One aide is out on medical leave, a new one Gail, has been hired.  We will 

have a 30% budget increase for next year.  The upper grades have spent some of the 

science budget money, about $2,000 remains. Cheryl explained the idea of 

developing a science reward room/activity. (Crystals, rockets, bridges, slime, 

pendulums.)  Rene will get a list of ideas.   

o Review/Evaluate Data – Literacy goals were reviewed.  Professional development  

classes for faculty have been held.  The data from each grade mid-year testing was 

reviewed. Most classes are showing strong progress toward our goals.   

o 2017-2018 Goals 

 

• Digital Citizenship – Melinda Rosevear – The week of March 6, with a parent meeting on 

March 9.  A panel discussion with a variety of members will be held. Parent input will be sought. 

Social media is increasing depression and suicide in kids. We need to be informed and take a 

stand. 

 



• Old Business  

o Homework Club/Tutoring – 26 volunteers were trained, about 18 kids will be involved. Mary 

Jo Murray has supplied training packets. The caliber of our volunteers has been excellent. 

o Literacy Night – we will not pursue this further. 

o Quail Hollow Logo – we’re not changing the mascot, just updating the digital image of the 

quail. 

 
• Next Meeting:  Thursday, March 2, 2017 at 7:45  

• Motion to adjourn, Sarah A;  Second, Ashley A.      Adjourned at 8:40 am 


